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The New Shoreham School Committee is committed to the concept of equality in employment of 
staff and in educational opportunity for students.  It is the policy of the Block Island School not 
to discriminate on the basis of age, sex, marital status, sexual preference, race, religion, national 
origin, color, creed, political affiliation, or handicap.  Inquiries regarding compliance with equal 
employment opportunity and affirmative action may be directed to Joanne Warfel, Affirmative 
Action Officer of the Block Island School, phone number 401-466-5600; the Office of Civil 
Rights in Education, Rhode Island Department of Education, 255 Westminster Street, 
Providence, Rhode Island 02903; or the Director of the Office for Civil Rights, Department of 
Health, Education, and Welfare, Washington, DC 20201. 
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